
High School Board Report January 15, 2024

1. We have submitted a registered apprenticeship application that has been approved. Our
final steps are to submit all of the required forms to the Department of Labor including
our apprentice that has been hired by that business. This student will be starting work
soon!

2. Finals were a success! Our students did well to end the semester. As a high school, we
have had the fewest students fail a course since being the high school principal. Our
ESSA team has been working on communicating our student needs with the various
teacher teams to help provide the support needed to increase student success!

3. We had three students meet graduation requirements and have successfully transitioned to
the workforce.

4. All of our CTSO groups have begun to prepare for spring competition. It is great to see
so many students are interested in the activities provided in each of these disciplines.

5. Our Pep Band has been playing at many of our games this winter. We are now in the
heart of the winter season, so please come out to support our student athletes and
musicians!

6. The FAFSA portal has now opened and out senior students are working hard at filling out
these documents and getting scholarships ready.

7. Mrs. O’Donnell is meeting with students to do 4 year plans and the Middle School about
high school registration. In the next month, the high school will put out a course offering
book and begin looking at staffing needs based on student requests.

8. Prom and graduation are coming quickly and our students are making plans to help make
those events are great for our community. The New Horizon Chamber has been working
with local businesses to help get banners ready for our graduating seniors!


